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in this letter. Comment 13 below addresses community impacts from the Emma 
Expansion. Comment 14 below addresses wildlife impacts. 

See Tyrone's responses to comments 13 and 14. 

3. Tyrone Response to requirements of 19.10.5.502.D(7) NMAC, Attachment 1,
Evidence that other state and federal permits to be obtained either have been or 
will be issued before the activities subject to those permits begin, page 4 of 5 refers 
to Table 3, Summary of Emma Expansion Project Related Permits. Tyrone states 
that a full description of the applicable state and federal under which the Tyrone 
Mine operates will be included in Section 2.4 of the Emma CCP. However, Section 
2. 4, Permits and Discharge Plans, page 13 of the CCP does not appear to provide 
a full description of the applicable state and federal permits and refers to Table 2-
2, of the CCP that presents the same information as Table 3 of the Application. 
Please provide detailed information including the description and the status of each 
permit. Also, see Comment 4. below.

See Tyrone's response to comment 4.  See attached Table 1. Descriptions and status 

were added. Pennits not specifically related to the Emma project were removed. 

4. Table 3, Summary of Emma Expansion Project Related Permits. Comments
received by MMD from the New Mexico Environment Department ("NMED ")
Surface Water Quality Bureau ("SWQB"), dated March 3, 2022, indicate that
excavation or construction in areas outside the jurisdictional determinations by the
US. Army Corps of Engineers ("USACE") may be subject to Clean Water Act
Section 404 permitting and that Tyrone should contact the USA CE in Albuquerque,
NM to ensure that mining activity for the Emma Project will not require Section
404 permit authorization.

Tyrone applied for a Jurisdictional Determination from the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers (USACE) for the Emma Project Area on November 3, 2021 and 
communicated extensively with them. USA CE found the Emma project area is not 
subject to the Clean Water Act Section 40 4 permitting. Tyrone received an 
approved jurisdictional determination (AJD) for the proposed Emma project 
disturbances in the Oak Grove Wash and surrounding areas in a letter dated 
March 31, 2022 . 

5. Attachment 2, Fulfillment of Permit Revision Application Requirements, Section
19.10.5.508.A NMAC, page 1 of 19 states that the Emma operations will be
conducted in accordance with the Emma Material Characterization and Handling
Plan (LCG 2021). Please provide MMD with a copy of the Emma Material
Characterization and Handling Plan.


















